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July 2023 Park Monthly Report 

 
 

This month in the park and cemetery department the employees have been busy working on various 
improvement projects on top of mowing and trimming all properties. The park’s employees spent some extra 
time on the north side of City Park last week patching and sweeping the roads and trimming for the car show 
on Saturday. The cemetery employees worked on repairing a water line to a few hydrants, that someone 
planted at tree directly on the line many years ago that finally broke the line. The park employees were busy 
replacing safety chains on swings and replacing s-hooks as well to keep the playground equipment safe. The 
new park truck finally arrived that was much needed for the department. The contractors moved in and 
started working on the drain line for the aquatic center this past week on the south side of the pool. This 
week the pool employees had the week off from swim lessons with the holiday on Tuesday. Next week the 
guards will start our last round of group swim lessons of the season. The pool has been busy with pool rentals 
lately and concessions is doing a great job moving a lot of various products. At the aquatic center we had a 
group meeting to discuss an event in which a pair of adults had to be asked to leave and were very rude to our 
guards. We discussed any questions staff had and reviewed expectations and procedures with the employees. 
The basketball hoop in the swim lanes was put back into service as the backboard brace needed to be 
replaced. The tree board received their hardware for their growth award they received from the Arbor Day 
Foundation for their extra work they completed last year. The employees finished up the drinking fountain in 
the campground that the department received $3,235 from the Iowa Delta Dental Foundation to purchase. 
The campground saw a lot of new campers come in for the extended holiday weekend at City Park. The 
cemetery employees spent some time painting the 1st Ave bridge railings to look great for the 
sesquicentennial. We are busy gathering supplies to get the second donated sign installed at Woodlawn 
Cemetery on the east entrance off 13th Ave. 

 
This month in the park and cemetery department the employees have been busy working on various 

improvement projects on top of mowing and trimming all properties. The cemetery employees dug a grave 
sized hole at the library this past week for the time capsule burial on Saturday for the sesquicentennial. Two 
employees came in on Saturday to backfill the hole once the vault was lowered in the hole. The cemetery 
employees also spent some extra time at Oakdale Cemetery mowing and trimming to make sure the cemetery 
looked great for the cemetery walk on Wednesday evening. 

The park employees were extremely busy in Depot Park putting the final touches on a lot of different 
areas. Flowers and hostas were planted by the employees and mulched. They push mowed the grass area as 
the area had been saturated by heavy rains the past couple of days. The sidewalks were cleaned with leave 
blowers, benches moved, locks purchased a put-on electrical boxes and storage areas. The park employees 
brought an extra 14 picnic tables and half dozen garbage cans for the weekend. Danny C. painted the posts for 
the lighting and painted the rails on the 4th street SW bridge as well. Nate W. went around and made sure all 
the welcome signs looked the best and did some weeding. There was some storm damage the past week that 
brought down some branches throughout the system that the employees cleaned up.  At the pool Johnson 
noticed early on Friday morning that a large pipe started leaking overnight. The park employees spent a lot of 
time removing the old 10” overhead piping on Friday while parts were being picked up. Once parts arrived the 
crew work late on Friday and came back in early Saturday morning to work on putting the piping together to 
minimize the downtime for the facility. That following Monday, the aquatic facility had its annual scheduled 
state inspection, as once again the inspector found no problems at all with the facility.  

The park employees took some time working on the base supports for the new arching sign at Woodlawn 
Cemetery that will be installed as soon as possible. This project was started 5 years ago as the school has had 
several kids take on this project as it was finally finished this spring. Johnson arranged for Transco to paint the 
sign free of charge and travelled to Waterloo to pick up rebar for the project. Johnson arranged for a donor to 
pay for the sign as this project has been many years in works. Nate W. took the 2305 and cleaned up wash 
outs at diamond in the skate park with the torrential rains we have received. Johnson had employees replace 
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the sign at Levin Park as the old one was vandalized. Johnson stopped by and repaired the fountain at the 
library this week for Susan. A few of the rescue tubes at the pool were replaced as a regular maintenance 
rotation. 

 

This month in the park departments the employees mowed all the properties in the ongoing heat. We are 
watering the trees and shrubs at Depot Park to ensure that they survive through this heat wave. The 
employees are also watering trees that we have watered in the street boulevards and in Redgate Park. Russ 
and I sealed up the front steps at city hall this past week. The park employees have been replacing all the 
safety chains and s-hooks on all the swings in the parks for the past few weeks. Caiden and Copper painted 
the small shelter at Platt Park this week as well. Caiden spent two days at Depot Park power spraying the 
sidewalks to clean all the mud and debris from the sesquicentennial. The park employees took the bucket 
truck and trimmed up some lower lying branches at the campground that appeared after windy conditions. 
The cemetery crew had some minor limbs that they cleaned up immediately as well. The cemetery employees 
did install a few prefab foundations for customers as they do throughout the summer months. Nate had to 
change out a few breakers at the campground after storms blew though over the weekend. The cemetery and 
park employees have been working together to finish up the braces for the new Woodlawn Cemetery sign 
that we hope to get installed soon. The park employees installed some railings on both sides of the dam at 
City Park so no one wanders out where they shouldn’t be. Nate and Chris have been working on replacing a 
waterline at City Park this week. Cooper and Caiden painted the picnic tables at Wings Park this week as well. 
The campground looks great as Craig and Carolyn are doing a great job. At the pool they had three more pool 
rentals this past week and the concessions is moving a lot of product. Downtown watering and weeding are 
being completed and trails swept. The cemetery employees had a cremation burial and a full burial this week. 
I have been working on a few grants for trails and a grant to plant trees in Platt Park this fall. 

 

 

 

  Road patching    water line repair 
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Playground equipment upgrades 

 
   New truck     drain project started 

 
   Aquatics meeting     Bball hoop repaired 
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Growth award 22’      new fountain 

 
Bridge painted 

 

 
Time capsule 
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Plantings at depot park 

 
    Depot park     chains replaced 
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  Welcome signs     storm damage 

 
  

Scheduled inspection    pipe repairs 

 
    

Sign prep     rescue tubes replaced 
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Drain project   depot park    skate park 

 
 

Library fountain         Depot Park 

 
 

6th street railings painted 

 
   

 

 

 

 

  
  

  
  

  
P
A

R
K

S
 /
 C

E
M

E
T

E
R
Y

 /
 T

R
A

IL
S
 /
 A

Q
U

A
T

IC
S
 /
 C

A
M

P
G

R
O

U
N

D
 

http://www.oelweinparks.org/


 

www.oelweinparks.org 

 

 

Levin Park Sign     Drain Project 

 
 

 

  Watering      steps sealed 

 
       

Safety chains             shelter painted 
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Power spraying            tree trimming  wind damage 

 
      

               Foundations     breakers replaced       cemetery sign 

 
 

Cemetery sign 
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Dam gates 

 
 

   Water line   tables painted   open swim 

 
 

Aquatics project 
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Aquatics project 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
  

  
  

  
P
A

R
K

S
 /
 C

E
M

E
T

E
R
Y

 /
 T

R
A

IL
S
 /
 A

Q
U

A
T

IC
S
 /
 C

A
M

P
G

R
O

U
N

D
 

http://www.oelweinparks.org/


 

www.oelweinparks.org 

 

 

 

  
  

  
  

  
P
A

R
K

S
 /
 C

E
M

E
T

E
R
Y

 /
 T

R
A

IL
S
 /
 A

Q
U

A
T

IC
S
 /
 C

A
M

P
G

R
O

U
N

D
 

http://www.oelweinparks.org/


 

www.oelweinparks.org 

 

 

Daily activities 

➢ Clean/organize shop areas 

➢ Pick up downtown areas 

➢ maintaining park, cemeteries 

➢ Maintenance on equipment 

➢ Safety meetings 

➢ Meet with contractors 

➢ Retrieve & upload trail count data 

 

 

➢ Woodlawn burials 

➢ Check pool chemistry mornings 

➢ pool rentals 

➢ Watering depot park 

➢ Drag graveled areas 

➢ Water hanging baskets 

 

 

 

 

progress on projects 

➢ Website updating 

➢ Trail easements/grants 

➢ Work on park and rec master plan 

➢ Patch Park/cemetery roads 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Ash tree removal 

➢ Pool work 

➢ Trail maintenance 

➢ Finish Swim Lessons 

➢ Playground Improvements 

➢ Power Spraying 

➢ Water line repair 

➢ Cleanup vandalism 

➢ Finish Levin Park Sign 

➢ Paint Platt Park Shelter 

➢ Replace backboard at Wings Park 

➢ Paint street bridges 

➢ Work at depot park 

➢ Sesquicentennial preparations 

➢ Aquatics inspection completed 

➢ Repair piping at pool 

➢ Time capsule preparation 

➢ Tree damage cleanup 

➢ Pool drain project started 

➢ Gates install on city park dam 

➢ Picnic tables painted 

➢ Cemetery sign work 

➢ City hall steps repaired 

➢ Library fountain repaired 

 

 

Next month and future projects 

➢ Remove old well houses city park 

➢ Drinking fountain Platt Park 

➢ Replace decking on old bridge 

➢ Grant writing 

➢ Ash tree removal 

➢ Pool filter/drain project 

➢ Trail segment 2 

➢ Trail segments 4/5 alignment 

➢ Playground mulch wings 

 

➢ Cemetery sign install 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Dirt work complex 

➢ Install foul poles Diamond 1 

➢ Flagpole diamond 3 

➢ Paint accent brick – pool 

➢ Clearing waterway Wings 

➢ Remove primitive at Redgate 

➢ Playground Equipment work 

 

 

Joshua Johnson ma 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 
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